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Welcome to the latest edition of the Jefferson Interprofessional Education and Care Newsletter.  
We are pleased to describe the launch of two reports essential to interprofessional education and 
practice in the United States that occurred on May 11, 2011:  Core Competencies for                
Interprofessional Collaborative Practice and Team-Based Competencies, Building a Shared 
Foundation for Education and Clinical Practice.  The first report, Core Competencies for          
Interprofessional Collaborative Practice, was produced by an expert panel convened in 2009 by 
the Interprofessional Education Collaborative (IPEC), a unique partnership of six associations - 
the American Association of Colleges of Nursing, the American Association of Colleges of     
Osteopathic Medicine, the American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy, the American Dental 
Education Association, the Association of American Medical Colleges, and the Association of 
Schools of Public Health.  The panel proposed four domains of core competencies needed to   
provide integrated, collaborative, high-quality, cost-effective care to patients within the nation's 
current, evolving health care system.  The four domains are values and ethics of interprofessional 
practice, leverage of the unique roles and responsibilities of interprofessional partners,            
communication with patients, families, communities and other health professionals, and team 
based care to deliver patient/population-centered care that is safe, timely, efficient, effective, and 
equitable.  The panel also identified 38 specific sub-competencies that describe the essential     
behaviors across the four domains.  We are thrilled to report that Jefferson’s Health Mentors    
Program was cited in the report as an exemplar of interprofessional learning activities.  The     
second report, Team-Based Competencies, Building a Shared Foundation for Education and 
Clinical Practice, was the result of a conference sponsored by the Health Resources and Services 
Administration, the Josiah Macy Jr. Foundation, the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation, and the 
ABIM Foundation in partnership with IPEC.  The meeting, held in February 2011, brought      
together more than 80 leaders from various health professions to preview the core competencies 
presented by IPEC, and create action strategies that would use them to "transform health          
professional education and health care delivery in the United States."  Recommended action 
strategies include dissemination of the core competencies to key stakeholders - academic deans, 
policymakers, and health care leaders; launch of an education campaign that makes the critical 
link between collaborative health care teams and providing high-quality, safe, and cost-sensitive 
treatment; preparation of faculty for teaching students how to work effectively as part of an     
interprofessional team; development of metrics for interprofessional education and collaborative 
care to help advance team-based competencies in teaching and practice; and forging partnerships 
among the academic community, health care providers, and government agencies to advance    
interprofessional education.  The articles within this newsletter are examples of interprofessional 
activities that clearly fall within the newly developed U.S. core competencies. 
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